

STATE OF NEVADA

GAMING CONTROL BOARD

1919 College Parkway, P.O. Box 8003, Carson City, Nevada 89702
555 E. Washington Ave., Suite 2600, Las Vegas, Nevada 89101
3650 South Pointe Cir., P.O. Box 31109, Laughlin, Nevada 89028
557 W. Silver St., Suite 207, Elko, Nevada 89801
6980 Sierra Center Parkway, Suite 120, Reno, Nevada 89511
750 Pilot Road, Suite H, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119

DENNIS K. NEILANDER, Chairman MARK A. CLAYTON, Member RANDALL E. SAYRE, Member

April 23, 2008

TO: ALL NONRESTRICTED LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PERSONS

RE: WORKSHOPS TO DISCUSS PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO NGC REGULATIONS

Member Mark A. Clayton of the State Gaming Control Board will hold public workshops to receive public input on proposed amendments concerning the regulations listed below. The workshops are scheduled as follows:

June 11, 2008 at 9:30 a.m. State Gaming Control Board Office Board Meeting Room – 100 1919 College Parkway Carson City, Nevada June 12, 2008 at 9:30 a.m. State Gaming Control Board Office Grant Sawyer Office Building 555 East Washington Avenue, Room 2450 Las Vegas, Nevada

AGENDA

- 1. Regulation 3.015 Applications for Restricted Licenses
- 2. Regulation 8.060 Participation in Operations

All interested parties will have the opportunity to comment on the proposed amendments. The proposed draft regulations are available for review on the State Gaming Control Board's website at http://gaming.nv.gov under "What's New" and "Regulation Projects." Written comments will be accepted before and after the workshop, but should be received no later than May 23, 2008. Should you wish to submit written comments, you may email them to mclayton@gcb.nv.gov or mail them to:

State Gaming Control Board Attn: Mark A. Clayton 555 East Washington Avenue, Suite 2600 Las Vegas NV 89101

Copies of the proposed amendments are attached.